
O-1 President’s Report 
September 13, 2023 

 

• Committees and workgroups 

o Made additional committee appointments (Awards, Communications, Profes-

sional Development), and attended Professional Development and Administra-

tion Committee meetings.   

o Established workgroups to evaluate association management platforms and pay-

ment options.  Thanks to Daniel Mauchley and Roy Degler for taking the lead on 

those groups, and to everyone else who is participating in these projects. 

 

• Manual of Procedures 

o Worked on MOP updates and coordinated with the Admin Committee and oth-

ers to incorporate changes.   

o A draft MOP will be ready for review soon, and I anticipate an email vote for 

adoption.   

o This project would not have gotten off the ground without Brenda Hemmelman, 

and she has done a tremendous amount to move it forward, with help from Da-

vid Alexander, state representatives from across the region, committee chairs, 

and others.  Many thanks to all. 

 

• Newsletter 

o Submitted President’s Message for October/November issue. 

 

• Reviewed check requests and financial reports 

 

• Attended MPLA Chew & Chats 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Amadee Ricketts 


